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May 21, 2025  

Dear Parents and Guardians:                                              ​  

As we approach the end of the school year, I would like to inform you of the following important information:  

●​ Wednesday, June 11, 2025 will be the administration of the Geometry Regents exam.  Additionally, East will be administering final 
exams for Level 4 World Languages, College Calculus, College Personal Investments, PLTW-Principles of Engineering, 
PLTW-Computer Integrated Manufacturing, and College Virtual Enterprise on June 11th.  Only students taking these exams should 
report to school on that day.  High Schools East and West will be closed for all other students on June 11th. 

●​ Please be advised that Wilson Tech/BOCES will be in session for students that do not have exams at HS East on 
Wednesday, June 11th 

●​ The last full day of classes will be on Friday, June 13, 2025.  We will be running an abbreviated schedule for the day for all 
grades.  Grades 9, 10, and 11 will dismiss at 12:43 p.m.  Only seniors will be in-school for the full school day, with our 
Senior BBQ & Countdown beginning at the conclusion of our abbreviated bell schedule.   

●​ The last day of Wilson Tech is Friday, June 13th.    
●​ Finals and regents exams will start on ​

Monday, June 16, 2025 and end on Wednesday, June 25th.  Please see the exam schedule attached and on our website. 
●​ As you are aware, students are prohibited from bringing a cell phone or other electronic communication device, smart watches, 

etc. to a testing location.  This policy applies to all Regents and local final exams.  Students may either keep their phones and 
electronic devices at home on days that they are testing or they will have the option of placing their phones and electronic 
devices in their Phys. Ed. locker.  If students do not know their Phys. Ed. locker combination or location, they must ask their 
Phys. Ed. teacher prior to the last day of school.  These devices will not be allowed to be placed in the room during the 
exam session(s).  

 
Please understand that if a cell phone or electronic device is found to be in a student’s possession during an exam 
(Regents or local), the student will be given the opportunity to finish the exam in a separate location but the score may 
be nullified.  Once again, cell phones and other electronic devices are not allowed to be brought into a testing 
location.  If a student needs to make a call to be picked up, they may use any administrative office phone.  

  
●​ Transportation information for the testing period will be posted around the building and on our website.  Special routes will be 

scheduled for any midday tests. 
●​ All student lockers must be completely cleaned out by the end of school on Thursday, June 12th.   Students should begin 

taking their belongings home now and have their lockers emptied by the end of school on Thursday, June 12th. 
●​ Our graduation ceremony will be held on Thursday, June 26th, at 5 p.m. sharp on the football field.  
●​ Smithtown High School East does not sponsor or sanction any senior class trip. 

On behalf of the faculty and staff at High School East, I would like to thank you for a very successful year. We are all very proud of 
our students’ accomplishments both in and outside of the classroom this year! 

Sincerely, 

Robert J. Rose 
Principal 
Smithtown H.S. East                              


